
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 
Week of September 1st, 2025 – September 7th, 2025 

 
 

Total Calls for Service: 484 
 

Traffic Stops: 70 
Citations Issued: 6 

(including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 
Warnings Issued: 55 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 130 (65 Hours) 
(Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

 
Directed Area Patrol   34 

(Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 
 

Foot Patrols: 1 
School Walk-throughs: 0 

Vehicle Accidents: 9 
Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow): 1 

Non-Reportable: 8 
 

 
INCIDENTS: 

 
 
9/2/2025 – Police and EMS were dispatched to the 8800 block of Stenton Ave for a possible overdose. The 
female, located in the driver’s seat was evaluated and refused EMS services. The male was transported to the 
hospital. Upon investigation, the officer observed drug paraphernalia in the vehicle in plain view. The female 
admitted to having more drugs and paraphernalia with her. She was taken into custody for possession of a 
controlled substance and paraphernalia.  
 
9/5/2025 – Police were dispatched to the 100 block of W Wissahickon Ave for a female wandering who was 
almost struck by a vehicle. The female was found wearing a hospital gown but denied being in the hospital 
recently. After identifying herself, officers discovered that she had an arrest warrant out of Philadelphia. 
After receiving confirmation, the female was taken into custody for her warrant. 
 
9/5/2025 – Police were dispatched to a vehicle accident involving an overturned vehicle in the area of 
Trumbauer Ct and Duveen Dr. Officers arrived and spoke with the driver and a strong odor of an alcoholic 
beverage was coming from her breath. The female admitted to consuming alcohol and had no recollection of 
how she crashed. The female denied EMS transport and was taken into custody for suspicion of DUI. 
 
9/5/2025 – Police were dispatched to W Wissahickon Ave for a report of a runaway female. Upon arrival, 
officers ran the registration plates of the vehicles in the driveway to obtain the caller’s information. One of 
the registration tags came back to a male that had a warrant out of Chester County. The male that matched 
the PennDOT picture answered the door. The male stated that the female had returned and no longer needed 
to be reported. After police confirmed the identification of the male, they confirmed the warrant. The male 
was taken into custody to serve his warrant. 


